Saint John the **Baptist**

Latin Mass Community

An Apostolate of the Priestly Fraternity of St. Peter

Fr. Michael Magiera, FSSP Chaplain Fr. Joseph Orlowski, FSSP, Assistant

1921 Maple Street
N. Little Rock, AR 72114
Phone: (501) 812-9155
Emergencies: (501) 551-0269
(email) fssp-arkansas@comcast.net
Facebook: St. John the Baptist Latin
Mass Community
Website: www.arkansaslatinMass.com

St. Patrick's Church 211 W. 19th & Maple St. Fr. Leon Ngandu, Administrator

Sunday: 7am and 11am Mon. & Tues.: 7:15am Wed., Thur., Fri.: 6pm Saturday: 8am Holy Days of Obligation: 7:15am & 7pm

Confession offered 30 min. before all Masses or by appointment +++



Weddings: Please inquire 6 months prior to intended date.

Schola: Wednesdays after 6 PM
Mass
Choir: Sundays after 11AM Mass

BULLETIN WEEK 33

2015

Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions

Sun. Aug 16	Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost (2 nd cl.)
7:00 am	Michael & Maria O'Rourke
11:00 am	Pro Populo
Mon. Aug 17	St. Hyacinth, Confessor (3 rd cl.)
7:15 am	Jerald & Carol Friederick & Family
Tues. Aug 18	St. Agapitus, Martyr (4 th cl.)
7:15 am	Harold Jaskeh
Wed. Aug 19	St. John Eudes, Confessor (3 rd cl.)
6:00 pm	Sophie Segan+
Thurs. Aug 20	St. Bernard of Clairvaux, Abbot (3 rd cl.)
6:00 pm	Thomas & Alice Smith+
Fri. Aug 21	St. Jane Frances de Chantal (3 rd cl.)
Fri. Aug 21 6:00 pm	St. Jane Frances de Chantal (3 rd cl.) Steven Nauman
6:00 pm	Steven Nauman
6:00 pm Sat. Aug 22	Steven Nauman Immaculate Heart of Mary (2 nd cl.)
6:00 pm Sat. Aug 22 8:00 am	Steven Nauman Immaculate Heart of Mary (2 nd cl.) Fran Rooney

WELCOME visitors! St. Edmund Campion missals/hymnals are available in the back of the church. At the traditional Mass, Holy Communion is received on the tongue, and kneeling, if possible. There no need to respond 'Amen'. Chapel veils to borrow are available in the foyer of the church. If you would like to register to join the community, fill out a census form, found on the table in the back of the church, and turn in to Fr. Magiera.

By the Numbers For the Week of August 2, 2015

Sunday Mass Attendance: $7:00 \text{ am} = 32 \quad 11:00 \text{ am} = 147 \quad \text{Total} = 179$

Sun. Collections: Reg.: \$ 3, 253.25

Total Deposit: \$ 3,253.25

Daily Mass attendance for week: 46 Confessions for week: 26

<u>Propers for Today's Mass</u>: The Propers for The Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost can be found on page 360.

<u>Father Magiera</u> is away on vacation. Fr. Orlowski will cover the Mass schedule during his absence.

<u>Second Collection today August 16:</u> The Catholic Home Missions Appeal will take place today, August 16. This appeal funds seminarians in poor dioceses. Please strengthen the Church at home by making a generous gift to next week's appeal.

<u>Handmaids of the Lord</u> are scheduled to clean church on Saturday August 22 after the 8:00 am Mass.

<u>Mass Intentions:</u> There are openings beginning Sept. 11 for Mass intentions by Father Magiera.

Annual Rummage Sale: We are still asking for donations for our annual rummage sale which will be held in the fall. Items can be brought to Mass on Sundays and put in our storage room.

Abortion Pill Reversal: Real Options, Real Hope: Dr. George Delgado will explain how he prescribes an antidote to RU-486 and has successfully saved over 100 babies on the evening of Friday, August 18 at 7:00 pm. He will speak in the SVI Center for Health Education, Main Auditorium, #2 St. Vincent Circle, Little Rock. No cost to attend and free parking. His talk is sponsored by Arkansas Right to Life Educational Trust Fund. He will also speak on Saturday Aug. 29 at 11:00 am in Rogers at Mercy Hospital.

Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend to be held at Subiaco Retreat Center, September 25 to 27. The first 20 applicants will receive a 25% discount off the \$100.00 application fee through August 31, 2015. For more information call Stephen Lienhart at 501-312-1119 or email register@arkansaswwme.org.

Please Remember these Prayer Intentions:

For the living: John Wade (Afghanistan), June Gardner (health), Gary Crouch (health), Karola Kozlowska (health), Ludwik Kozlowski, Jr. (employment), Diane D. Wolfe (health), John Farrell (health), Linda Barry (health), Crawford Family, Penny Witter (health), Gail Demerest (health).

And for the dead: John Andrew Makovec, Sue Whitehead, Janet Sorrels, David Crockett, Shawn Trusty, Donald Greer, Gail Brooks, Patrick W. Kordsmeier, Scott Shiplett, James Steven Moore, Vergie Crimmins, Bill Barry, John Tully, Ron Prince, Lenora Price, Dorothy Lochner, Myrtle Powers, Gregory Backus, Billy-Joe Campbell, James Honeycutt, Sandra Friedl, Isadore L. Sonnier, Jean Murry, Bonnie McDonald

Dear Community Members,

Many of you will read this prior to my departure for sunny (and cooler) Florida. For those of you who do not, well, I'm now in sunny and cooler Florida. I arrived yesterday, Saturday, and will return 1 September. This is my 11th vacation on Anna Maria Island. Anna Maria is a lovely spot, across the causeway, just west of Bradenton, FL. I'm not far from Sarasota, where the FSSP has an apostolate, Christ the King.

I had the privilege of celebrating Mass at the Sarasota Apostolate when the FSSP were still "renters" (as we are here) at St. Martha Church. St. Martha Church is a rather famous landmark church in Sarasota. It has a long history with Ringling Brothers' Circus. In fact, various articles from the circus decorate the walls of the church. I seem to remember a circus wagon wheel hung on one wall. St. Martha's online history gives only a very small mention of the Latin Mass and no mention at all of the FSSP, but Latin Masses were celebrated there beginning in 1995 until the FSSP secured its own place a bit further out from "downtown." I happen to know the pastor at St. Martha and he was very gracious to me and to the FSSP. His name is Fr. Fausto Stampiglia and he is a very affable and charismatic gentleman, accent on gentleman.

Though I have been to Christ the King several times, I only remember celebrating Mass there twice. Once was for the funeral of a former parishioner of mine at Holy Rosary, Indianapolis. It was in her last months of life that her parents took Julie Shumard to Florida and put her into hospice care. Because I had taken care of Julia sacramentally for a few years, her family brought me down to Florida to celebrate her Requiem Mass at Christ the King. Julie was a fine lady and I miss her to this day. My second Mass was the next day, Sexagesima Sunday. Christ the King is a very lovely complex. The church is quite small, but there is an office and education area as well as a hall. To the best of my knowledge, Christ the King does very well for itself.

I hope you all remember Mike and Amanda Prince. Well, they live in Tampa and are very happy in their new home. I saw them last summer. We went to dinner at a rather smart restaurant in Anna Maria called The Sign of the Mermaid. I plan on seeing them on my vacation as well as Julie's mother, Millie and an old friend, Joe Frank, who is also a great and long-time friend of the FSSP. In fact, when I met Joe, he was Fr. Devillers' secretary at Elmhurst.

I look forward to Florida every year. We all need vacations, so be sure to take yours. I look forward to seeing you in September, my children and my friends.